Senator [               ]

U.S. Senate

Washington DC 

Dear Senator 

On behalf of [name of your organization] I am writing to urge you to become a co-sponsor of the Preserve America’s Historical Record Act (PAHR) soon to be introduced in the Senate by Senators Carl Levin and Orrin Hatch.   They have circulated a “Dear Colleague” letter inviting senators to join them in this important effort.  The companion bill, H.R. 2256, was introduced in the House by New York Congressman Maurice Hinchey, and has sixty members of the House as co-sponsors.  I hope you will join your Senate and House colleagues in supporting this bill.

Our nation has recognized the importance of preserving federal documents, archives and our history by its support of national institutions like the National Archives, the Library of Congress, and the Smithsonian Institution.  However, this support does not address the other vital archives that are held in state and local governments, historical societies, and library history collections.  It is essential that more resources be directed to states and localities to ensure that documents and archival records can be readily used for a host of purposes by the people of this nation.

When archival documents are preserved in our states and communities, we protect the evidence of ownership of land, the rights and privileges of individual citizens, the right to know about the workings of government, the genealogy of our families, and the cultural heritage of America. 
The organizations managing this essential evidence face many challenges, from destruction of our documentary heritage through fire and hurricanes, to the insidious deterioration of acidic paper, to the risks posed by unstable and inaccessible modern electronic media.  This part of the American record needs attention now to ensure that the documents, records, and collections we need and treasure are cared for and available to all Americans for generations to come.

The PAHR bill will address this issue.  When enacted, the program will bring critical support to the state of [your state] through a formula-based distribution of funds. If the full request of $50 million is approved, [your state] will receive [amount]. This would have major impact on our ability to ensure that your constituents have access to irreplaceable archival records throughout our state and in our communities. In addition, statistics from past archival grant programs show that more than 70% of such funds are used to create jobs. The PAHR bill will bring much-needed employment to our state.
I urge you to become a co-sponsor this bill as it is introduced in the Senate.  I will be following up this letter with a request to meet with you in Washington or during a congressional work period at your district office.

For more information on becoming an original co-sponsor you may contact:

Bryan Hickman in the office of Senator Orrin Hatch at 202-224-5251, Bryan_Hickman@senate.judiciary-rep.senate.gov 

or Harold Chase in the office of Senator Carl Levin at  202-224-6221, Harold_Chase@levin.senate.gov 
I look forward to your support of this important initiative.

Sincerely, 
